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 elcome to worship at Good Shepherd Lutheran Church; 

Celebrating 62 years in God’s Love and Service (1962-

2024). We are happy you have joined us for worship. May your 

worship of the living Lord enrich your faith and fill your life with 

lively hope and everlasting joy. If you are a guest, we pray that your 

worship with us will be a special blessing to you and you will return 

again soon. 

AVAILABLE FOR YOUR USE 

• Assisted Listening Devices: These 

can be used with or without hearing 

aids. Please ask an elder. 

• Large-print Bulletins are available in 

the back of the sanctuary or ask an 

elder and they will assist you in getting 

what you need. 

• Restrooms are located to the north of 

the sanctuary, before the gym on the 

right side at the end of the hallway . 

IF YOU ARE NEW TO GOOD SHEPHERD 

Visitor cards (bright yellow) have been 

placed in the racks in the back of the 

pews. If you are a visitor to Good 

Shepherd, please fill out a card and 

drop it in the offering plate. If you are a 

visitor and plan to partake in 

communion, please fill out the back of 

the card as well.  

 

Our Church Bulletin, Newsletter & 

Calendar are on our website at 

www.goodsheplutheran.net. 

Our Services are available on our 

YouTube Channel at https://

www.youtube.com/channel/

UCpvj7OsWTNOyNHngUGr1SOw  

 

The Lutheran Hour is aired on KAWZ 

88.7 at 9 a.m. or WRVM 101.5 FM or 

Sirius XM 131 at 10 a.m. on Sunday 

mornings. 

 

GOOD SHEPHERD LOVES CHILDREN 

• Nursery is available. 

• Children’s coloring bulletins are 

provided during worship services for 

Ages 3+ . Please ask an usher for one if 

needed. 

PRAYERS OF THE CHURCH: Health and Healing: Al Killian, Lorna Kasten, Kitty Brandt, Joshua 

Rinne, and Sandra Martin.  Baptism and Membership: Dylan Nelson 
 

Shut-ins: Darwin Hanson, Joyce Feld, Carol Hidde, Carol Pete, Wayne and Sandra 
Martin, Char Cihak, Ardis Brandt, and Joyce Beyer. 

 
Church leaders: Synodical President Rev. Matthew Harrison, North Wisconsin Dis-
trict President Rev. Dwayne Lueck, and Circuit Visitor, Rev. Jeff Smiles, our 
Church President Jon Podvin and all our Lay leaders.  
 

  

PRAYERS FOR OUR CONGREGATIONAL FAMILIES: Each week we will be lifting up our family 

members in prayers. Please take your bulletin news home so you can pray for the families dur-

ing the week. We will be listing every family in the congregation up in prayer during the year.  

  Mark & Jodi Beggs, Tyler Gotz, Tatum, Logan 
  Geoffrey & Lisa Davis, Donovan, Sebastian 
  Danny Grosnick 

2220 E College Ave Appleton, WI 54915 

920-734-9643             Fax: 920-882-8978     
www.goodsheplutheran.net 

Regular Office Hours: 

Monday—Friday 8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
Email: goodshep@gslchurch.net 

WELCOME TO GOOD SHEPHERD 
The vision of Good Shepherd Lutheran 
Church is to flourish as a Christ-
centered community that gives glory to 
God by using His Word and love to:  

 invite and welcome others into mem-
bership;  

 support and grow the ministry to all;  

 and, provide opportunities for spiritu-
al growth and involvement.  

2024 Theme:  
 

“The mission of Good Shepherd Lutheran Church  
is to teach and reach others through God’s Word and Love.” 

“Rejoice in the 
Lord always; again 
I will say, Rejoice.” 

Philippians 4:4  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpvj7OsWTNOyNHngUGr1SOw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpvj7OsWTNOyNHngUGr1SOw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpvj7OsWTNOyNHngUGr1SOw


JANUARY SERVICES 
AND SERMON FOCUS: 

 
January 7th: Epiphany: 
“United: the Gift of 
Grace”   Text: Ephesians 
3:2-12 

 
January 11th: Thurs-
day: “Follow Me; Come 
and see!”  Text: John 
1:43-51 

 
January 14th: Sunday: 
“In every way, God’s 
path”   Rev. Roy Peter-
son from Concordia 
University Wisconsin 

 
January 21st: Luther-
ans for Life Text: “Just 
as I am”  Text: Ephe-
sians 2:1-10 

 
January 28th: 
“Authority” Text: Mark 
1:21-28 

BIBLE STUDY OPPOR-
TUNITIES: 
 
*Men’s Bible breakfast: 

6:30 a.m. Meets at Perkins 

on E. College most 

Wednesday mornings. 

Questions? Call Pastor Sea-

baugh at (920) 734-9643.  

*Wednesday Morning 

Women’s Bible Study 

9:00 a.m.: Questions? Call 

the church office at (920) 

734-9643 and leave a mes-

sage for Carol Hahn. 

*Wednesday Evening 

Bible Study 5:00 p.m. 

Meet in Room 5. Questions? 

Call the church office at 

(920) 734-9643 and leave a 

message for Carolyn Berg. 

*Sunday Young Adult 

Bible study group 6:00 

p.m. in Room 3. We meet 

every other Sunday. Ryan 

Neumeier is the leader. 

FELLOWSHIP & ADULT BIBLE STUDY Sunday 9:20a.m. in the Community 

Room 

January 7th: THE TEMPLE TESTIMONIES Jesus’ Birth and Presentation Luke 2:1–7, 22–
40 3 BC 
January 14th: Dr. Roy Petersen: Concordia Mequon 
January 21st: Lutherans for Life: “Just as I am”   Ephsisans 2:1-10 
January 28th: A JAIL BAIL Peter Escapes Prison 
February 4th: ON YOUR FEET Paul, Barnabas, and a Man Born Lame 
February 11th: A MOUNTAIN-TOP WONDER Jesus’ Transfiguration 

January 2024                                                                        

     The New Year, 2024. Here we are, no turning back now.  As we greet the New Year, we often 
set goals and have expectations for the New Year. These help to keep us focused on making this 
year the best year yet, 2024. 

     The Church should be actively working for the Kingdom of God.  Working is sharing the Gospel 
that guided by the Holy Spirit, God’s ultimate goal can be realized that all are saved and come to 
the knowledge of the truth.   This goal is accomplished through the Means of Grace: God’s Word, 
Holy Baptism, and the Sacrament of the Altar. So, really the Church task is sharing these means 
that faith will begin, and faith will grow in the forgiveness of sins through Jesus Christ! 

       When you consider your goals and ponder expectations for the New Year, do they excite you, 
do they give you joy?   Or when you consider them, is it a joyless exercise and endeavor? Our 
goal that by the power of the Holy Spirit working through us that God’s kingdom grows and is 
work of Joy! 

       In guiding us this year to continue our work for the Kingdom of God, our theme verse is Phi-
lippians 4:4 Rejoice in the Lord always; again I will say, Rejoice. 

      Paul wrote these words when there was little reason, or so it seemed. Paul was in prison. 
Paul was suffering for the Gospel, the proclamation of Christ crucified and risen! It was not a 
time for Paul to mourn or grieve, but to rejoice. He knew suffering awaited the Christian witness; 
he was one who did persecute even execute followers of The Way. But now, even in suffering 
Paul rejoiced. 
       Christians need to follow his example having joy always in good and challenging times!  Joy-
ous people have everything, and we do! Christians are victorious! We are receivers of Christ’s 
salvation and are ensured of life everlasting. 
       Christians rejoice while we serve because of who created, redeemed, and sanctified them. 
God is with us, and so we rejoice always!  Christians rejoice not in superficial or meaningless 
ways, but with strength and conviction from God. 
      This year, we make it our goal to follow Paul and rejoice in the Lord always! As we rejoice, we 
work for the Lord to accomplish His goal! We rejoice as we invite our members and neighbors to 
worship. We rejoice as we read God’s Word and attend Bible class. We rejoice as we serve with 
our time, abilities, and treasures for the ongoing growth of the Gospel.  
     The New Year provides us with the opportunity to set our goals and expectations! As a Church, 
our goal and expectation is to share the Gospel, and know that God will prosper our service with 
lives filled with His joy! 
Philippians 4:4 Rejoice in the Lord always; again I will say, Rejoice. 
 
Happy New Year! 
 
Pastor Seabaugh 



MEMBERSHIP 

If you are interested in 
learning more about 
Good Shepherd and 

joining our family 
please contact Pastor 
Seabaugh at tsea-

baugh@gslchurch.net or 
call the office at 920-
734-9643.  

Lent Theme: 2024-Honest Repentance 
 
 

HONEST REPENTANCE (Midweek Lent Series) 
 

Repentance starts with being honest before God and ourselves about who we are. 
When it comes to sin, everyone has a natural impulse to hide, but repentance means 
finding the courage to be honest. It also means having faith in the promise of for-
giveness. But being honest about faith means recognizing that faith is contested on 
many sides not only by society, but by our own experiences, and sometimes even by 
the actions of God himself. 
Finally, repentance means becoming more human, not less. Because our thoughts, 
desires, and actions are so linked with sin, it is easy to view repentance as fighting 
against our humanity as if holiness meant trying to stifle as many of our natural hu-
man impulses as possible. But honest repentance recognizes that sin is the thing 
that stifles our humanity, while repentance results in our natural impulses functioning 
more as God designed them. 
 
 
 
 
February 14th: “Sin” Genesis 1 
February 21st: “Chaos” Genesis 7 and 8 
February 28th: “Faith” Genesis 22 
March 6tH: “Repentance” Jonah 3 
March 13th: “Purification” Daniel 3 
March 20th: “Salvation” Exodus 14 

Dinner will be served in the Community Room before mid-week Len-
ten services.  Everyone is welcome!  



 
Choir: 
Choir will be starting back up next week on Tuesday, January 
9.  Choir practices are at 6:45 -7:45 p.m. in the sanctuary up 
front by the piano.  Whether you sing high or low, and have a 
big or small vocal range there is a place for you in 

choir!  Feel free to show up on a Tuesday night as we sing praise to the 
Lord.  Please let Jacob know if you have any questions. 
 
Handbells: 
Handbell practices are starting back up next week on Tuesday, January 9 at 5:30 
p.m.  If you are interested in being a sub when one of our ringers can’t make it, 
please talk to Jacob! 
 
Contact Jacob: jerdman@gslchurch.net ; 920-734-9643  Ext. 112. 

 

 

ACOLYTE 

VIDEO STREAMING 

SCREENS 

   6:30 PM   8:00 AM 10:30 AM 

 1/4/2024   1/7/2024 Diane Simon   

 1/11/2024   1/14/2024 Olivia Kraft   

 1/18/2024   1/21/2024 Lizzie Johnson   

 1/25/2024   1/28/2024 Isaiah Seabaugh   

 2/1/2024   2/4/2024     

 2/8/2024   2/11/2024     

Date Time Person Streaming 

1/7/2024 8:00 AM Becky S. 

1/14/2024 8:00 AM Cathy C. 

1/21/2024 8:00 AM Todd J. 

1/28/2024 8:00 AM Becky S. 

2/4/2024 8:00 AM Pat L. 

2/11/2024 8:00 AM Cathy C. 

Sundays 8:00 a.m. 10:30 a.m. 10:30 a.m. 

1/7/2024 Kraft, Olivia Appl, Cristian Appl, Cambria 

1/14/2024 Sutton, Weston Zutz, Kyla Nettekoven, Hannah 

1/21/2024 Christopherson, Makayla Heisler, Allie Gohlke, Ethan 

1/28/2024 Halada, Jameson Williams, Trayce Bauer, Jackson 

2/4/2024 Wagner, Lilly Stephany, Izzy Gohlke, Ethan 

2/11/2024 Kraft, James Preder, Natalee Preder, Natea 

mailto:jerdman@gslchurch.net


God has certainly blessed us richly in 
our Lutheran education ministry here! 
The Preschool through 8th graders led 
the advent worship on December 
20th as their Christmas program. They 
sang hymns, led the liturgy, read the 
Old Testament and Epistle readings, 
and even played handbells with the 
high school students. We're so grate-
ful to all our Sunday school teachers, 
Bible study leaders, and all of you who 
participate in the various opportuni-
ties that we offer here.  

Looking ahead to 2024. Baptism is an 
important part of our faith Stepping 
stones here at Good Shepherd. Every-
one who was baptized here in 2023 
will have a small reception during fel-
lowship  hour in the community 
room.  Sunday School is about to become even more music-filled! I became familiar with Tonal Bells (painted metal beginner bells) 
when Lizzie was in 4K and I have had the chance to lead several groups of younger children in learning hymns on these bells. The board 
of family education has purchased an extended set – plus tonal chimes!! – for our younger students to begin learning to play bells and 
chimes. We will add this music time to their weekly Sunday school class. In January we begin studying the life of Jesus (to match Gospel 
lessons in church) and will end the month by celebrating Lutheran Education Week on January 28. Watch for more details about the cel-
ebration!  

Confirmation resumes and it's hard to believe that Palm Sunday is less than three months away for our 8th grade confirmands! 7th and 
8th graders continue to study the catechism, do memory work, take worship notes, and serve in worship through acolyting, taking the 
offering, running the PowerPoint, etc. We're so grateful for all who help, especially those who did extra work during Advent and Christ-
mas services! 

Youth group is preparing for National Youth Gathering in July 2025 . The always-anticipated annual Spaghetti dinner will be held on Feb-
ruary 4, 2024. We have sign-up forms for donations available in the hallway now. Thank you in advance for your generous support! We 
will begin a couple of new Bible studies on Sundays; Youth (and parents) can sign up for whichever topic and times work best for you. 
First and Third Sundays at 11:45 a.m. at Panera on KK – we will study the hidden Gospel messages in cultural topics such as the music 
of Taylor Swift, the Netflix show "Stranger Things", the popular movie franchise "Star Wars", and many more topics.   The Second and 
Fourth Sundays of the month we will meet at church at 6:00 p.m. to discuss Mental and Emotional well-being as Christians. We will use 
the devotional book "Living Life, Living Faith" by father-son duo, Ed and Aaron Grube. Sign up information will be available on the bulletin 
boards in the hallway outside the Youth room. We will continue our well attended Wednesday night youth group from 6:00 - 8:00 p.m. 
now that we've celebrated Advent and Christmas. Pizza and soda is available for purchase – encourage your youth to attend and bring a 

friend!  

My responsibilities here are more than just children or youth ministry. I am here to 
help with lifelong Christian education. Women of Good Shepherd, we have the 
opportunity to participate in the Women Rejoice annual women's conference in 
Elkhart Lake again this year. Schawn Starfeld, whom I went to college with at Con-
cordia-Chicago, will be the guest presenter. This is an opportunity for us to bring 
daughters, nieces, granddaughters, and friends to gather around God's Word and 
to fellowship with each other as we grow in our faith. Registration deadline is Jan-
uary 10th.  Scholarships are available, don't let the cost prevent you from joining. 
There are specific scholarships from Women Rejoice for teen girls to attend.  

Pastor continues to offer Men's Bible Study on Wednesday mornings at the east 
side Perkins. They are so close to expanding to another table! Who will join them 
and help them "branch out" more in the restaurant? 

One of the best ways to grow in our faith is through small group Bible studies. I am 
in the planning stages right now of at least one or two small groups. Please con-
tact me at (920) 734-4396 or tjohnson@gslchurch.net if you'd like more infor-
mation.  

In Christ,  
Tanya Johnson, DCM 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

mailto:tjohnson@gslchurch.net


Your Past Does Not Define Your Future LCMS Stewardship Ministry: lcms.org/stewardship 
 

New Year’s is a celebration of the past and the future. We take stock of the past with thanksgiving and some-
times even relief (that it’s over), and we look to the future in hope and anticipation, and perhaps with some 
worry, for what it holds.  
 

The point is that New Year’s celebrations remind us of who we are as opposed to who we would like to be, 
what we have done in comparison to what we want to do. It reminds us of our accomplishments, but mostly 
it reminds us of our failures. What we’ve lost. Who we’ve lost.  
 

St. Paul writes: “The point is this: whoever sows sparingly will also reap sparingly, and whoever sows bounti-
fully will also reap bountifully. Each one must give as he has decided in his heart, not reluctantly or under 
compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver. And God is able to make all grace abound to you, so that having all 
sufficiency in all things at all times, you may abound in every good work.  
 
St. Paul tells us that the Lord will both supply and increase what we need to give to the church for its work in 
the world. He tells us that this work God does in us will enrich and bless us in every way, and through this, 
will produce thanksgiving to God. With this in mind, here is some practical advice to help you take stock of 
your giving in years past and change what needs to be adjusted, improved, or done away with altogether. 
 
First, attend the Divine Service to receive God’s gifts of forgiveness, life and salvation. He wants you — all of 
you (Matt. 22:20–22).  
 
Second, pray for the Lord’s help. Go to the throne of grace and ask for strength and wisdom to follow His bid-
ding faithfully (John 15:1–16). 
 
Third, consider what the church is and what the church does. The church is a place of mercy. It inhales the 
mercy of the Father by the death, resurrection and ascension of His Son through the preaching of the Gospel 
and the Sacraments. It exhales this mercy in love toward neighbors. You are a member of the church, of 
God’s family. Thus, you are not only a recipient of God’s mercy, but a bearer of that mercy for the life of the 
world. You spread that mercy through the generous giving of your income to support the work of the church 
in the world, as the Israelites did in the Old Testament (Lev. 27:1–34). 
 
So, don’t let your past define your future. Rather, commit for the year a generous proportion of your income, 
which is God’s gift to you for this body and life. 

 

QUOTE:   “There are far better things ahead 
than any we leave behind.” —C.S. Lewis 

https://www.lcms.org/how-we-serve/national/stewardship-ministry


Scrip sales for 2023 (January through December) were $127,322; gross earnings 

for Good Shepherd were: $5,280.23. 

THANK YOU to all who supported the church through the Scrip program! If you’re 

not currently using Scrip, stop in and learn how you can help support Good Shep-

herd through the use of Scrip. 

Scrip is sold between services on Sunday and after service on Thursday. 

If you have any questions regarding Scrip, please feel free to contact Lynn Elliott, Gail Lemmers, or any one 
of the ladies selling scrip. 

Our next meeting is Monday, January 8 @ 6:30 PM in the Community Room to 
discuss:  A Very Typical Family by Sierra Godfrey  

EVENTS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

FELLOWSHIP AT PIZZA RANCH 

Join us on the 2nd Tuesday of the Month at the Pizza Ranch located at 139 Eisenhower Drive N. 

Appleton. Meet at 11:45 am. Please bring a $1 gift. We would love for you attend this 

fellowship event with other members of Good Shepherd Lutheran Church. 

The 2024 Flower Chart is up in the Coat Room.  Sign-up in cele-

bration of a special occasion!  Arrangements or plants should 

be delivered on Thursday for the week’s services and picked-

up after Sunday’s 10:30 AM service. 

Are you a pickler? Would you like to learn how to pickle? If you have ever had the desire to 

learn how to play pickleball, now is your chance. Some members of Good Shepherd are setting 

up some times when members can come and learn some of the fundamentals of the fastest grow-

ing sport in America. You don’t have to have any experience playing, and you don’t have to be 

afraid of looking foolish. Everyone is welcome and we will have a lot of fun. 

We will have the gym set up on Monday January 8, 15 and 22nd @ 2:30 to 4:00 and again on Monday night 
from 6:30 to 8:00. We will have equipment available for you to use and will give you the basic rules for pickle-

ball. All you have to do is come to church and have some fun.    

Closures will be reported through WFRV—TV Local 5 and on our Facebook page https://
www.facebook.com/groups/148820408524914  

Do you know someone who is going through a difficult time due to the loss of a loved one, an 

illness or just needs to know someone cares?  Please feel free to take a prayer shawl to give to a 

family member, friend or neighbor.  These shawls are made by a wonderful group with the 

hope that the recipient might feel the power, presence and peace of God.  Prayer Shawls are 

available in the Community Room..  Join us for out next meeting:  Monday, January 11th  @ 1:30 Rm 3 

LCMS 2025 Youth Gathering informational meetings will be held January  7th @ 11:30 

AM and January 10th @ 6:15 PM   Visit  www.lcmsgathering.com  for dates and location. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/148820408524914
https://www.facebook.com/groups/148820408524914


01-01 John Gunderson  01-12 Alex Ruedinger  01-22 John Wise 
01-01 Mary Witte  01-12 William Zwirschitz 01-22 Carson Behm 
01-01 Kevin Gomez  01-12 Stephen Woebbeking 01-22 Nathan Worth 
01-01 Sherry Kirk  01-13 Carol Kettner  01-22 Isabella Stephany 
01-02 Carol Radey  01-13 Lindsey Mantei  01-22 Paige Spatz 
01-02 Tim Raatz  01-13 Elliott Sanderson  01-22 Lisa Smith 
01-02 Roger Rohloff  01-13 Damon Sanderson 01-22 Marissa Laird 
01-02 Jessica Appl  01-13 Randy Pannier  01-22 Juanita Harder 
01-03 Gary Steinwehr  01-14 Susan Reineking  01-22 Jeann Gruett 
01-03 Mary Webster  01-14 Archer Stoddard  01-23 Jeffrey Witte 
01-03 Shirely O'Connell  01-14 Abby O'Bright  01-23 Madelyn Tonn 
01-03 Trevor Brauburger 01-14 Mark Ceranski  01-23 Chris Sonnleitner 
01-04 Michael Hintz  01-15 Yvonne Miller  01-23 Todd Rothe 
01-04 Pam Vande Hei  01-15 Keegan Vande Hei 01-23 Racquel Giese 
01-04 John Rohr  01-15 Tatum Spatz  01-23 Allison Halada 
01-05 Olivia Gehrt  01-15 Gary Sieg  01-24 Joel Railling 
01-05 Sarah Anciaux  01-16 Madison Witz  01-24 Debra Rice 
01-06 Donald Behnke  01-16 Dylynn Brauburger 01-24 Macey Schneider 
01-06 Dan Grabski  01-17 Robert Sanderson 01-25 Patty Wolff 
01-06 Benjamin Wassink 01-17 Cheryl Brandt  01-25 Tammi Warner 
01-06 Amber Miller  01-18 Marie Halada  01-25 Timothy Jack 
01-07 Richard Peterson  01-18 Melissa Heise  01-25 Martin Hintz 
01-07 Brady Rieckmann  01-18 Ronn Elliott  01-25 Kathi DeBrue 
01-07 Emma Bynoe  01-18 Madelyn Mantei  01-26 Cathy Tesch 
01-07 Katie Scharenbroch 01-19 Kyra Whalley  01-27 Lisa Hackett 
01-07 Elijah Erdmann  01-20 Geoffrey Davis  01-27 Kelly Ehaney 
01-08 Krista Nigbor  01-20 Jodie Call  01-27 Ethan Johnson 
01-08 Noah Long  01-20 Dan Theimer  01-27 Ronald Habeck 
01-08 Janice Bergman  01-20 Jeanette Stafford  01-28 Heather Schmidt 
01-08 Mallory Seabaugh 01-21 Victoria Sheets  01-28 Scott Breyer 
01-09 Stephanie Woyak  01-21 Stephen Carroll  01-29 Kathy Ware 
01-09 Paige Woyak  01-21 Tom Boldig  01-29 Aidan Gremminger 
01-09 Cynthia Johnson  01-21 Ronald Behnke  01-29 Samantha Hanneman 
01-10 Brian Lindstrom  01-21 Daniel Long  01-30 Jon Podvin 
01-10 Christie Cleaves      01-30 Amy Vande Hei 
01-10 Brian Witz      01-30 Kadence Kloepfel 
01-10 Shane Nelson      01-30 Matthew Halada 
01-10 Tammy Jack      01-30 Linda Heino 
01-10 Gary Dobratz      01-30 Corbin Blasczyk 
01-11 Cathy Czerwan      01-31 Becky Lahti 
01-11 Tanner Vanden Heuvel     01-31 Simon Moore 
01-11 Andrew Toonen      01-31 Amy Rohloff 
01-11 Brian Peterson      01-31 Heath Petersen 
        01-31 Cynthia Groboski 

01-03 Tera  & Nathan Preder 
01-05 Peggy & Michael Weller 
01-08 Dana & Larry Holschuh 
01-15 Leah & Justin Salzmann 
01-16 Barbara & Wilbur Zabel 
01-21 Barb & John Gloede 
01-28 Michelle & Bruce Havel 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES 

BIRTHDAYS 



JANUARY 2024 CALENDAR 

PLEASE CHECK THE WEBSITE FOR THE MOST CURRENT CALENDAR  OF EVENTS ( EVENTS ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE) 

www.goodsheplutheran.net 

 



 
 

This reading plan will guide you through the entire Bible in two years. You do not have to start at the beginning of a cal­ 

endar year; you can start immediately with Week 1. 

 

 

Weeki Week5 Week9 

□Mon• Gn 1:1-2:25 □Mon• Gn 45:1-46:34 □Mon• Ex 34:1-35 

□Tue• Gn 3:1-24 □Tue• Gn 47:1-48:22 □Tue• Ex 35:1-36:38 

□Wed• Gn 4:1-6:8 □Wed• Gn 49:1-50:26 □Wed• Ex 37:1-38:31 

□ Thurs • Gn 6:9-8:22 □Thurs• Ex 1:1-22 □Thurs• Ex 39:1-40:38 

□Fri• Gn 9:1-10:32 □Fri• Ex 2:1-25 □Fri• Lv 1:1-17 

□Sat• Gn 11:1-12:9 □ Sat• Ex 3:1-4:31 □Sat• Lv 2:1-3:17 

Week2 Week6 Week IO 

□Mon• Gn 12:10-13:18 □Mon• Ex 5:1-6:30 □Mon • Lv 4:1-6:30 

□Tue• Gn 14:1-15:21 □Tue• Ex 7:1-25 □Tue• Lv 7:1-9:24 

□Wed• Gn 16:1-17:27 □Wed• Ex 8:1-9:35 □Wed• Lv 10:1-11:47 

□ Thurs • Gn 18:1-19:38 □ Thurs • Ex 10:1-29 □ Thurs• Lv 12:1-15:33 

□Fri• Gn 20:1-21:34 □Fri• Ex 11:1-12:51 □Fri• Lv 16:1-17:16 

□ Sat• Gn 22:1-24 □Sat• Ex 13:1-22 D Sat• Lv 18:1-19:37 

 
Week3 Week7 Week II 

□Mon• Gn 23:1-24:67 □Mon• Ex 14:1-31 □Mon• Lv 20:1-22:33 

□Tue• Gn 25:1-26:35 □ Tue• Ex 15:1-27 □Tue• Lv 23:1-25:55 

□Wed• Gn 27:1-28:22 □Wed• Ex 16:1-17:16 □Wed• Lv 26:1-27:34 

□Thurs• Gn 29:1-30:43 □ Thurs• Ex 18:1-27 □Thurs• Nu 1:1-3:51 

□Fri• Gn 31:1-33:20 □Fri• Ex 19:1-20:26 □Fri• Nu 4:1-6:27 

□Sat• Gn 34:1-35:29 □ Sat• Ex 21:1-22:31 □Sat• Nu 7:1-8:26 

 
Week4 Week8 Week 12 

□Mon• Gn 36:1-37:36 □Mon• Ex23:l-24:18 □Mon• Nu 9:1-10:36 

□Tue• Gn 38:1-39:23 □Tue• Ex25:l-27:21 □Tue• Nu 11:1-12:16 

□Wed• Gn 40:1-23 □Wed• Ex 28:1-29:46 □Wed• Nu 13:1-15:41 

D Thurs• Gn 41:1-40 □Thurs• Ex 30:1-31:18 □Thurs• Nu 16:1-18:32 

□Fri• Gn 41:41-57 □Fri• Ex 32:1-35 □Fri• Nu 19:1-20:29 

□Sat• Gn 42:1-44:34 □Sat• Ex 33:1-23 □ Sat• Nu 21:1-35 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
L I F E 

CPH.org/Lutheranlife 


